
What a great term 3 it has been so far – 6 weeks in and our 
school calendar has continued to be full of many opportunities 
for learning, creativity and achievement for our students. As 
we’ve emerged from the depths of winter, I’ve been particularly 
impressed with our students demonstration of persistence and 
resilience in the classrooms, working alongside their teachers in 
learning and completing the various assessment tasks that have 
been set.

I want to also commend our teaching and education support 
staff who have continued to roll up their sleeves and further 
develop their own practices around our areas of focus in 2024 
– using the instructional model to support student learning 
in the classroom, developing rich and engaging curriculum in 
learning area teams, embedding ‘tier 1’ support strategies in 
the classroom to provide a predicable, safe and orderly learning 
environment and more recently engaging in Professional 
Learning Communities to reflect on small and significant 
changes they can make to their teaching practice to support our 
students with improved learning and wellbeing. It’s been a lot of 
effort and I thank our staff for modelling the strategies of life-
long learning that we want our students to also demonstrate.
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Dave Clift
Principal

I’m also very appreciative of your continued support for our school 
this term.  I have been overwhelmed by the number of parents 
who have reached out to me personally over the past month to 
express their positivity around the way in which our school includes 
and supports all students. I thank you for the manner in which we 
consistently work in partnership to live out our ambition that ‘Every 
Warrnambool Student Thrives’.

Kind Regards,

Dave Clift - Principal

Jen Penn
Assistant Principal

Dear Parents, Guardians, and Students,

As we approach the second half of a very busy term, I would like to 
extend my sincere thanks to everyone for their involvement in the recent 
subject selection process. Your participation has ensured that students are 
set on a path that aligns with their strengths, interests and future goals. 

I am thrilled to celebrate the positive engagement we have seen 
from both students and families during the Expo evening and the 
Interview Day that followed. It was inspiring to witness the dedication 
and enthusiasm of both students and their families engaging in future 
focussed discussions. Your support continues to make a significant 
difference in our students’ educational journeys.

Please remember to keep up to date with the latest reports and 
information available on Compass. Report #4 will be published this 
Friday, 24th August. These reports are crucial for staying informed about 
your child’s progress. Additionally, our upcoming Parent-Teacher-Student 
interviews on Wednesday 28th August are a valuable opportunity to 
discuss achievements and areas for growth with classroom teachers. 
We are trialling a return to face-to-face interviews based on feedback. 
Bookings will open on Compass once the reports are published.

Lastly, don’t forget to check out the Compass Digest that will be 
emailed to families on Friday 13th September. It’s a great resource to 
stay connected with how your student is tracking with their learning 
tasks and assessments at school.

Thank you again for your ongoing support.



It has been a busy start to term for our Merri 
community. It started with our team welcoming a 
new assistant, Alistair McGillivray, into our office 
with a rousing reception from our students. He has 
been an amazing support to our students so far and 
we are looking forward to his continued support 
throughout the rest of the year and beyond.

On the 26th of July we held our philanthropic day 
to raise funds for our charity Loved & Shared. 
The ever-popular Curry Day and bake sale returned, 
raising just under $2000 dollars. These funds 
will be used to provide vulnerable young families 
and children with supplies in a time of need.  
This is our teams’ favourite day of the year, as 

MERRI

HOUSE REPORTS

CELEBRATION DAY
CURRY & PYJAMA DAY

A big thank you also has to be given to 
our student leadership team for organising 
the day and to the countless number 
of committed student volunteers who 
donated their time to help with tasks such 
as cleaning and serving to ensure the 
event ran smoothly.

we get to see the Merri 
community come together to 
support a great cause. Thank 
you to all of the families, staff 
and students that donated 
curries, lollies, baked goods 
or money. Your support is 
very much appreciated. 
Congratulations to the 
McDonald family who won the 
raffle, drawn from the names 
of all contributing families.

A new edition to our day was the Spicy Curry Eating 
Competition. Six eager staff members put their hand 
up to represent their House and take on a spicy curry 
from India Gate. The curry was delicious, but too mild 
to test the brave palates. Plans for next year have 
begun to increase the amount of chilli - Let’s see which 
House can handle the heat! A big thank you to India 
Gate for supporting our day and providing curries to 
be sold on the day.

Finally, a quick shout out to our brave assistant Emma 
Hatton, who shaved her hair in the World’s Greatest 
Shave in support of blood cancer research. Well done on 
being an excellent role model for students in our school.

The Merri Team

Student leadership nominations for 2025 
are now open and we encourage any 
student that would like to be involved in 
any of the leadership teams to submit 
their form to the House office. Please 
contact anyone on the House team if you 
have further questions.



As we approach the middle of Term 3, we are pleased 
to acknowledge some of our Flagstaff Falcons who are 
achieving wonderful things outside of the classroom! 

Well done Talia Hauraki for competing at the SSV 
State Cross Country Championships in July. A fantastic 
effort to qualify and an extremely impressive run on 
a difficult track. A big congratulations to Freya Miller 
who can now add State Champion to her list of ever 
growing achievements after taking out the U/15 Time 
Trial & Road Race at the Cycling Victoria Junior State 
event held at Glenrowan on the weekend. We also 
congratulate Lily Goodman who swam at the Country 
Championships recently and claimed bronze in both 
the 12/13 girls 100m Butterfly & 100m Freestyle. Lily 
will go on to compete in a whopping eight events 
at the upcoming State Championships in September!  
Keep up your hard work and dedication girls, we 
cannot wait to see what you can achieve next!  

FLAGSTAFF LOGANS

HOUSE REPORTS

Logans House has had an outstanding term 
so far, buzzing with activity both within and 
beyond the school community. 

In the SSV Country State Championships the 
U14 boys team, consisting of Hugo Beaton, 
Seth Crispe, and Andy Waltz achieved an 
impressive 2nd place, competing alongside a 
strong Warrnambool College group including 
Elfie Bourger-Hughson, Campbell Pedler, 
and Caleb Vesey. 

In the Western Vic Female Football League 
finals, the North Warrnambool Eagles U15s—
Lily Shand, Tessa Maher, Star Jackson, 
and Arlie Kelson—capped off an excellent 
season with a Grand Final win, and Tahlia 
Vesey played a thrilling game to help secure 
a premiership for the South Warrnambool 
Roosters U18s. Talented footballers Jyah 
Chatfield and Lily Shand received Best & 
Fairest awards for their leagues and Ellie 
Christoforou won the WDFNL 17 & under 
Netball Best & Fairest. Lastly, ‘Break a Leg!’ 
to Bella Mammone, Luka Price, and Jayda 
Scouller who are preparing for the Great 
Gatsby production in September. 

A huge shout out to Cooper Karcew and 
Mr. Jenkin, who courageously participated 
in the World’s Greatest Shave, helping raise 
over $2000 for the Leukaemia Foundation. 

The Logans student leaders will soon be 
gearing up to organise our annual Christmas 
Food Drive for Western District Foodshare. 
During the first four weeks of Term 4 we 
will be collecting non-perishable donations 
to support families in need over the 
Christmas break. All contributions will be 
greatly appreciated.

Live, Laugh, Learn, Logans!

We are also very excited to see Zoe Borthwick, 
Sophie Dennis, Ella Forbes, Mia O’Keeffe and Seana 
Simmonds showcase their skills at the upcoming 
production of the Great Gastby! Break a leg girls!

With only five weeks left of term we encourage all 
students to continue to prioritise their education by 
ensuring prompt arrival to class with a fully charged 
device, books and stationery. Please see House if you 
need assistance with any of these requirements.  

Continue being fabulous 
- The Flagstaff team
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Over the past few months, the College Captains have 
been busily working hard behind the scenes to organise 
and deliver our passion project. We decided on the 
Warrnambool College Worlds Greatest Shave Event, 
as at the beginning of our captainship we created a 
vision inclusive of three key action words for our times 
in the role: compassion, cooperation, and community. 
These three actions words came to fruition, through 
compassion towards raising awareness for those facing 
blood cancer, cooperation for students, teachers, and 
staff who participated in a shave, cut, or colour, and 
community, by bringing our entire school together to 
support one another and get behind a great cause.

On Monday, August 5th, a total of 18 students and 
teachers bravely opted to shave, cut, or colour their 
hair at the school wide College Assembly, raising 
much-needed funds and awareness for the Leukaemia 
Foundation. We are proud to announce that through 
various fundraising efforts, an incredible total of $3200 
was raised by our school community.

On behalf of the College Captains, a 
massive thank you to everyone who made 
Warrnambool College’s World’s Greatest 
Shave event possible. In particular, we 
would like to acknowledge the generosity 
of some of our partners for the event: The 
Crooked Gentleman Barber Shop, Bakers 
Delight, Norfolk Butchers, Lowes, Dave 
Storer, Warrnambool College Big Life Team, 
and VM students, as well as anyone else 
who got behind the cause or donated!

As 2024 College Captains, we are immensely 
proud of the buzz this event brought to our 
school community. Moving forward, we 
hope to leave the Warrnambool College 
Worlds Greatest Shave Event as our lasting 
legacy at the College.

Zoe Borthwick, Nyasha Iervasi, Hayden 
McGovern, Mia Mills & Chelsea Redmond

FANTASTIC FUNDRAISING
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STUDENT ACHIEVEMENTS
Warrnambool College students excelling & enjoying their passions & strengths.

A strong contingent of our students 
competed at the SSV Country State 
Championships in Yarra Glen earlier this 
term. Despite facing extremely tough 
conditions in the cold, rain and particularly 
muddy terrain, our Bullants showed 
incredible resilience and persistence 
to complete the run. Well done to all 
competitors including: Elfie Bourger-
Hughson, Sophie Burrows, Caleb Vesey, 
Louis Beaton, Campbell Pedler, Logan 
Bray, Edith Stretch, Edie Clift, Talia 

Congratulations to Lily Shand (yr 8) on a 
fantastic football season and capping it off 
by winning the prestigious Western Victoria 
Female League’s U15 Best and Fairest award. 

Congratulations to singers Maisy Rowe, Henry 
Rattray and Penny Morrow who joined the chorus of 
Opera Australia to present a performance of Puccini’s 
La Boheme at the Lighthouse Theatre on Saturday, 
July 20th. Twenty young singers from the South West 
region rehearsed with local choir directors Jeanette 
Hajncl and Jillian Gundermann, (vocal teacher at 
Warrnambool College), before being tweaked for 
the big night by OA’s chorus master, Su Choung and 
Assistant Director, Holly Neil. Pyjamas and party hats 
were in order as the young chorus set a festive tone 
forming part of a Christmas Market scene in 1970s 
Paris. The Opera played to a sold-out theatre and the 
students looked and sounded splendid! 

EVERY WARRNAMBOOL STUDENT THRIVES

Hauraki and Bonnie Moon. Special congratulations to Andy Walz, 
Hugo Beaton, Seth Crispe and Jaawan Young for securing second 
place in the Under 14 Boys Team Section. Outstanding effort!

Year 12 student Jyah Chatfield also 
capped off a fantastic individual 
season, playing with Russells 
Creek by taking out the Under 
18 WDFL Best and Fairest award. 
Congratulations Jyah!

Ellie Christoforou (yr 10) 
is a talented Allansford 
netballer who finished a 
great season by winning 
the WDFNL 17 & under 
Netball Best & Fairest. 
Well done Ellie!



HANDS ON LEARNING
Building connections with our community through real-world skills.
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Students taking part in Year 10 Product 
Design Industry classes have been 
busy learning new skills and applying 
them to construct useful products 
under the guidance and expertise of 
Mr Jenkin and Phil Lawrence.

Students first project was to construct 
dog kennels. Students were firstly 
required to interpret technical 
drawings and plans in order to 
determine the amount of materials 
required. Sustainability practices 
were employed by repurposing wood 
from pallets. The finished result 
demonstrated the students emerging 
skills and another project was sought 
to continue their great work.

Suggestions to link further with 
the community led to the idea of 
connecting with a local kindergarten 
to construct mud kitchens for outside 
play areas. Concentrating on the 
building process, students again 
utilised sustainable materials. 
Working collaboratively, students 
measured and cut each section to 
size, built the frame, ensured rough 
edges were removed and cut the 
hole to place the donated sinks. 

The children at Lions Hopkins 
Kindergarten were very appreciative 
of the kitchens and have certainly 
been busy putting them to good 
use, engaging their imaginations 
by making lots of delicious ‘food’, 
and having lots of fun.

Students thoroughly enjoyed this 
project and gained the satisfaction of 
making useful sustainable products. 



Recently, our Warrnambool College Stars 
from years 8-10 attended Folima’s Boxing 
and Fitness where they engaged in an 
intense 1-hour boxing session. A lot of sweat, 
high heart rates, and laughs were had. 

During the session, Gym owner Alison 
gave valuable information on how boxing 
can assist with aggression management 
and improve mental health throughout 
adolescence.   

Alison also spoke about the significance 
of using boxing in a safe controlled 
manner within the ring and not out in 
the wider community, she explained the 
unwelcomed consequences that may 
occur if physical contact was used 
outside of a controlled environment.

Alison also described other benefits 
including physical health improvement, 
weight management, promoting goal-
orientated mindsets, teamwork, and 
respect, resilience and perseverance, and 
promoting discipline and focus. 

To conclude the session the girls enjoyed a 
protein smoothie and rice cakes with tuna. 
Certainly a resounding success with the 
request to do it again from the girls.

A great boxing session with great benefits for Our Stars.

Respect, Commitment, Pride & Honesty 



COLLEGE PRODUCTION
Warrnambool College is bringing the Roaring Twenties to life!

Get ready to be transported to the glamorous 
world of the 1920s as Warrnambool College presents 
THE GREAT GATSBY. This dazzling production promises 
to be a night of unforgettable entertainment.

Our talented students from Years 7 to 12 have 
been working tirelessly since the beginning of 
Term 2, dedicating countless hours to bring this 
iconic story to life. From acting and singing to 
behind-the-scenes roles in costume design, 
makeup, and stage crew, our students have poured 
their hearts and souls into this production.

Join us for a night of glitz, glamour, and jazz as 
we immerse ourselves in the world of Jay Gatsby, 
Daisy Buchanan, and the American Dream. Expect 
stunning costumes, captivating performances, and 
a set design that will transport you to the heart 
of the roaring twenties.

PERFORMANCE DATES:
Wednesday 18th September at 7pm
Thursday 19th September at 7pm

Don’t miss this extraordinary event! Tickets are 
selling fast, so book yours to avoid disappointment. 
Head to TryBooking to secure your spot now! 
https://www.trybooking.com/CTFEM 

WE CAN’T WAIT TO 
SHARE THIS INCREDIBLE 
PRODUCTION WITH YOU. 
SEE YOU THERE!



ALUMNI UPDATE
Past students achieving career highs through talent, hard work & commitment. 

DRUMMER FEATURES IN NATIONAL INDUSTRY MAGAZINE

Congratulations to alum David Parkes who has gained national acclaim, 
featuring in DRUMScene magazine. The talented touring and session drummer, 
graduated from Warrnambool College in 2016 and taught at the College in 2017. 
The article highlights his career to date including being a member in progressive 
metal bands Wallet Inspector and I Built The Sky, which toured the UK and 
Europe in 2023, as well as his commitment as a fill-in drummer for Australian 
and international artists. David is “blowing people away with his immense 
talent and abilities under pressure to deliver the highest quality performance, 
every time,” the article said. Warrnambool College director of instrumental music 
Erin Toulmin described David as a high achiever, a committed and passionate 
musician and a brilliant teacher.   

ALUM HITS THE RIGHT NOTE ON NATIONAL TOUR 
Warrnambool College alum and musician Flynn Gurry continues to build his 
career after touring the nation as support act for indie-folk/blues and roots 
duo The Pierce Brothers. Flynn, is also celebrating his latest song releases and 
streaming success, releasing new tracks Love Will Be in June and Home Without 
You in May on Spotify. He’s also celebrating the success of his EP Weather & 
Dogs? which notched up 100,000 Spotify streams in just over 12 months which 
he said felt “pretty crazy”. “The coolest thing to me about this figure is that 
these numbers haven’t come from landing any major playlists but from people 
directly searching my music up and streaming from there.” Flynn was also 
excited to play his own headline show at The Workers Club in Fitzroy on July 27. 

TALENTED SPRINTER US-BOUND FOR COLLEGE SCHOLARSHIP

Congratulations to alum and talented sprinter Layla Watson who jetted off to 
America on August 8 to begin a full four-year athletic scholarship at Southern 
Illinois University. Layla, who graduated from Warrnambool College in 2023, is 
looking forward to beginning her NCAA division one running journey and will 
study psychology. 

CLASS OF 1994’S 30-YEAR REUNION

Preparations are in full swing for the Class of 1994’s 30-year reunion on 
Saturday, October 12. It includes a College tour during the day and a catch up 
at the Warrnambool Hotel from 5pm. To register go to the Facebook event 
page – Class of ‘94’ – 30 year Reunion!, the Warrnambool College Alumni 
Facebook page or email: alumni@wblcoll.vic.edu.au for more information. 

CLASS OF 2014’S 10-YEAR REUNION

The Class of 2014 is also in the early planning stages of its 10-year reunion, to 
be held at the end of the year. 

If you have an 
upcoming reunion 
planned for 2024 
or beyond, please 
contact alumni co-
ordinator Madeleine 
McSwain to arrange 
a tour or for further 
information about any 
future celebrations. 
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SCHOOL WIDE POSITIVE BEHAVIOURS
Working with students and families to improve positive behaviour expectations of our students.

At Warrnambool College the SWPBS team meet regularly 
to discuss how we can improve positive behaviour 
expectations of our students. We collect data, formulate 
plans and liaise with our school community to support our 
students to make positive choices. As a school we agree to 
meet the expected academic and behaviour expectations 
at all times to ensure we are safe, respectful, kind, ready 
to learn and committed to learning.

BEHAVIOUR & ACADEMIC EXPECTATIONS

WE ARE 
SAFE

WE ARE 
RESPECTFUL

WE COMMIT 
TO LEARNING

WE ARE 
KIND

We iden� fy 
& manage 

our emo� ons.

We resolve confl ict calmly 
& accept the consequences 

of our ac� ons.

We welcome, 
include & 

support others.

We give, receive, 
ask for & act 
on feedback.

We problem solve 
& learn from our 

mistakes.

We set S.M.A.R.T. 
goals & celebrate 

achievement.

WE ARE 
READY TO LEARN

We bring the 
equipment we 
need to learn.

We par� cipate 
& cooperate.

We use devices 
& equipment only 
when instructed.

We report unsafe 
behaviour to staff .

We follow all 
staff  instruc� ons.

We maintain 
personal space. We keep 

our hands, feet & 
equipment to ourselves.

We take turns 
& listen to 

the speaker.

We use a calm 
voice, kind words 

& ac� ons.

We ask for help 
& help others.
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OUR MISSION 
STATEMENT
AS A POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR 
SCHOOL, OUR COMMITMENT 
REVOLVES AROUND 
INCLUSIVITY, ACCESSIBILITY, 
ACTIVE PARTICIPATION, 
CELEBRATION OF DIVERSITY, 
AND ADVOCACY FOR POSITIVE 
GENDER ROLES. 

WE ASPIRE TO EMPOWER 
EVERY STUDENT, FOSTERING 
THEIR SOCIAL, EMOTIONAL, 
CULTURAL, AND ACADEMIC 
PROGRESS THROUGH 
ENCOURAGEMENT, 
CONTINUOUS TEACHING, AND 
SUPPORTIVE GUIDANCE. 

THIS SHARED RESPONSIBILITY 
IS A COLLABORATIVE EFFORT 
EMBRACED BY ALL.



Warrnambool College Uniform
SHIRTS & POLOS
• White polo shirt w/ College logo 
 - long or short sleeve
• Navy-blue polo shirt w/ College logo 
• Navy-blue & green Sports polo w/ College logo
 Students may wear a plain white or navy-blue 
 long sleeve top under their polo/jumper.

PANTS/SHORTS
• Plain navy-blue track pants (no large logos)
• Navy-blue track pants w/ College logo
• Navy-blue & green Sports shorts w/ College logo
• Plain navy-blue shorts (no large logos) 
• Dark grey melange trousers 
• Dark grey melange shorts 
 No skins/leggings or grey/black 
 tracksuits or yoga pants are permitted.

SKIRT/DRESS
• Green, blue & white checked pleated skirt
• Navy-blue & white check fabric dress

OUTERWEAR
• Navy-blue V-neck jumper w/ College logo
• Striped rugby jumper w/ College logo
• Navy-blue soft-shell jacket w/ 
 College logo (optional)
• Navy-blue puffer jacket w/ College logo (optional)

 Black or non-school jackets/hooded jumpers 
 are not permitted.

SHOES
• Traditional black leather polishable shoes
• Appropriate runners may also be worn

HATS
• Warrnambool College bucket hat
• Warrnambool College beanie
 Peaked caps are not permitted.

SCARF
• Navy blue, white or green scarf

SPP UNIFORM 
We strongly encourage you to purchase 
a minimum of the following items:

SHIRTS/POLOS
• 1 x SPP Dress polo (to be worn to school 
 and to formal events)
• 2 x SPP Training tops 
 Students may wear a plain white or navy-blue 
 long sleeve top under their polo/jumper.
PANTS/SHORTS 
• Plain navy-blue track pants (no large logos)
• Navy-blue track pants w/ College logo
• Navy-blue & green Sports shorts w/ inner 

compression & College logo
 No skins/leggings or grey/black tracksuits 
 or yoga pants are permitted.

OUTERWEAR
• As per Warrnambool College uniform 
 outlined above. 
 Black or non-school jackets/hooded jumpers 
 are not permitted.
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2024 
CANTEEN 

MENU DAILY 
SPECIALS

Small Tub - $5.50
Large Tub - $8.00SANDWICHES    

(GF available on request) 
Cheese & Tomato (V) $4.00 
Ham & Cheese $4.50 
Ham, Cheese & Tomato $5.00 
Chicken & Cheese $4.50 
Egg & Lettuce (V) $4.50 
Chicken Salad $5.50 
Ham Salad $5.50 
Salad (V) $5.00 

 Gluten free available - add 50c 
 sandwich extras - add 70c

SUSHI   (GF available on request) 
Chicken  $4.50 
Vegetarian (V) $4.50

SALAD  
Fruit Salad (GF, V, DF) $5.50 
Roast Vegie cous cous salad (V) $7.00 
Caesar $7.00 
Chicken Caesar $8.00 
Falafel Salad (GF, V) $8.00

DRINKS
Water  $2.50 
Flavoured water  $4.50 
Gatorade $5.50 
Nippy flavoured milk  $4.00 
Iced tea/ Kombucha $5.50 
Juice  $4.00 
Soft Drink  $5.50 
Slushies, fruit juice  $2.50
Iced: Latte/Long Black/Chai  $5.50 
   Alternative milk/ extra shot      70c 

WRAPS 
Sweet Chilli Chicken $7.00 
Salad (V)  $6.00 
Ham Salad  $6.50 
Chicken Ceaser $6.50 
Falafel (V) $6.00

ROLLS 
Salad (V) $6.00 
Ham & Salad  $6.00 
Chicken & Salad  $6.00

HOT FOOD  
Chicken Tender Sweet Chilli  $2.00 
Hot Dog with sauce  $5.00 
Dim Sim  $1.50 
Wedges (V) $4.00 
Cup of Noodles (GFA, V) $3.00 
Sausage Roll  $3.00 
Pie  $5.00 
Pastie  $4.00 
Beef Lasagne $7.00

FOCCACIA   (Toasted)  
Chicken Parma  $7.00 
Roast Vegetable  $7.00 
BBQ Chicken  $7.00 
Italian Salami  $7.00

SNACKS 
Popcorn $2.00 
Slice of the day  $3.00 
Veggie Chip $2.00 
Muffin  $3.00 
Cookie  $2.50 
Mints  from $2.50
Banana Bread  $3.00 
Frozen ice blocks (Yoghurt)  from $1.50
Potato Chips $3.00

BURGERS 
Grilled Chicken $7.00 
Beef Burger  $7.00 
Falafel Burger $7.00 
Cheese Burger  $6.50 
BLT Burger  $6.50

BREAKFAST    BEFORE 9am  
Seasonal Fruit (piece) (GF, V, DF) $1.50 
Fruit Salad (GF, V, DF) $5.50 
Granola Cup (GF, V) $7.00 
Muffin  $3.00 
Yogurt Tub (GF) $2.00 
Hash Brown (2) (GF, V, DF) $2.00 
Cheese Toastie (GFA, V) $3.50 
Ham & Cheese Toastie (GFA) $4.50 
Bacon & Egg Roll OR Wrap $6.00 
Up & GO  $4.00 
Banana Bread (GFA) $3.00 
Crossiant, plain OR ham & cheese $4.50 
Fruit Loaf (2 slices) (GFA) $3.00

Available Tues & Wed  
Cinnamon Donuts     $2.00 ea

GF Gluten Free 
GFA Gluten free available (let our staff know)  
DF Dairy Free 
V Vegetarian    Vegan options on request.

HOT DRINKS  

Coffee
Tea 
Hot Chocolate 
Chai          

Small  
$4.50 

Large  
$5.00 

Alternative milk/ extra shot      70c 







campion.com.au

Campion Education 
is an Australian family 
owned company.

SPREAD THE 
COST THROUGH 
THE YEAR
Stop by a retail service centre 
to pick up a Campion voucher, 
redeemable online or in-store 
for your child’s back-to-school 
needs. 

Buy your Campion vouchers 
through the year to 
spread the cost out. 
Your local store: 
1090 Raglan Parade, 
Warrnambool

digital  textbooks  stationery





ACKNOWLEDGEMENT OF

We, the staff and students of 
Warrnambool College, acknowledge 
that we are learning on the traditional 
lands of the Peek Whurrong people of 
the Maar Nation. 

We pay our deepest respects to their 
Elders; past, present and emerging 
and to their continuing connection to 
the lands and waterways. 

We also extend that respect to all 
other Aboriginal and Torres Strait 
Islander people who gather here. 

We stand side by side with our 
First Nations people and commit to 
building a brighter future together.

Artwork by Hannah O’Brien. This artwork was created as part of the Indigenous Perspectives Project. 
Thanks to Mel Steffensen author of our new Acknowledgment to Country.


